
 

Dear Praying Friends,           Feb. 15th, 2021 

 

“Ye also helping together by prayer for us”  ~II Corinthians 1:11 

 In this verse Paul not only challenges the believers to pray for him, but he also lets them know that they are 

helping and engaging in his ministry through their prayers. Missions is a team effort! When you pray for us, you 

become a co-laborer – our teammate.  May I encourage you to come along-side and help us by praying? 

News from the Road 

 The month of January was a busy and profitable time for our family as we were on the road in Arizona and 

New Mexico. We were blessed to be in several missions conferences and missions emphasis events. We were 

especially blessed to present in a new church where we were the very first missionaries that many of the members 

had ever met! I was reminded again of the blessing of our independent Baptist model of partnering in world 

evangelism. I hope and pray that we are a blessing to churches, but I am certain that our churches are a blessing to us. 

Our model is good for the churches and good for the missionaries! 

Prayer Needs 

 We have booked our return ticket to Cambodia for March 24th. There are several things that must fall into 

place for us to be able to return. Pray we will be given our visas. The process for getting visas has changed due to the 

virus and now requires applying through the Cambodian Embassy in Washington D.C. This method is very new and 

not guaranteed. Please pray for negative Covid-19 tests. Before returning, we must each have a negative test and 

doctor’s note within 72 hours of arriving. Please pray we do not contract the virus prior to our departure. Once we 

arrive, we will be tested again and quarantined for 14 days in a government sponsored hotel. If any one of us test 

positive (including our daughters), they will be taken to a hospital by themselves. Please pray that our daughters will 

not be separated from us. On the 13th day of quarantine, we will be tested one more time and released on the 14th 

day, assuming we still test negative. We could wait until this pandemic is gone before returning, but we feel total 

peace knowing that God would have us return at this time.         

               

Thank you for your prayers and financial investment into this ministry!  

 

Please make all support checks out to Valley Bible 

Baptist Church with Shull Family in the memo. 


